BRITISH SOCIOLOGICAL ASSOCIATION MEDICAL SOCIOLGY GROUP
Draft minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Friday 5th September 2009, 1:00pm in the Harwood room, University of Manchester.
Twenty eight members of the BSA Medical Sociological Group attended the meeting. Jenny Cairns took the minutes.

1. Minutes of the meeting

The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Friday 5th September 2008 were approved.

2. Matters arising
MedSoc Register

The register of the Medical Sociologists, used to be in hard copy and in the past few years the decision was made to move the register online. It was soon discovered this was not proving as popular as originally thought with the number of people registered only 13. It was decided that a deadline would be put in place to encourage people to register however, by January the number only increased to 30. After reporting to Mick Bloor it was decided it wasn’t the best method of communication and it was taken offline. Thanks were given to the SHI for their support throughout the whole process.
Richard Compton suggested going down the same path as the BSA in creating a facebook page to promote medical sociology.

Main Agenda

Gill Bendelow explained the format of the BSA Annual Conference and the new stream and requested people to submit papers and symposiums:
There is now a Sociology of Health and Illness stream within the Annual Conference. The format is now like that of The American Sociological Association with sub panels and streams each sub panel will ultimately reflect the theme of the conference which is Inequalities and Social Justice.
It was originally a concern that people would either chose to attend The BSA Annual Conference or The Medical Sociology Conference however, a number of people attended both.
3. Elections

(a) To the editorial board of Sociology of Health and Illness
Hilary Thomas explained the link between the Medical Sociology Group and the SHI Journal and that it is not necessary to be a member to attend the AGM. She then went onto explain the voting process had changed with the help of Rob Flynn now every nominee submits a CV giving an insight for the voters which were circulated to all delegates by email and also displayed on the BSA message board. There are two positions available and there are four people nominated, Dr Oonagh Corrigan, Dr Nina Hallowell, Dr Karen Lowton and Dr Wendy Wills. 
Voting took place within the meeting, the results will be announced to the SHI Foundation Board Trust after the AGM and then displayed on the BSA message board before 5pm Friday 4th September.
(b) To the Med Soc Group Conference
Richard Compton announced the four re-elected committee members: Catherine Heeney, Lydia Lewis, Kate Weiner, Catherine Will. It was decided as all members had served the committee well there was no need for a vote.
Susie Scott will remain as a co-opted committee member covering Catherine Will’s maternity leave as it is uncertain when she will return.
There were three new nominations for the Med Soc committee: Shirlene Badger, Caragh Brosnan and Sally Brown, as there are currently three places on the committee there is no need for a vote, all nominees have been elected.
4. Convenor’s report

Kim Clarke gave the convenors report. The 41st Medical Sociology Annual Conference programme comprised of 180 oral presentations, (26 withdrawn prior to the programme being published), 28 posters, 2 plenary panels, 2 symposia and a media workshop. Feedback showed the media workshop was a success and there is a strong possibility it will feature in next years conference.

There was an impressive amount of abstracts submitted with the majority being accepted and being of a very high standard of quality.

There has been an increase with the amount of posters submitted to the conference which let to the introduction of the Phil Strong Poster Prize.
There has been an increase of delegates from last year by 17 with an increasing amount coming from overseas particularly Canada.
170 delegates identified themselves as newcomers or postgraduates and there were 15 UK subsidy places taken up this year.
Thanks were given to the committee and the BSA for all their help and support.

5. Financial report
Kim Clarke presented the financial report. At the end of the financial year (30th September 2008) the BSA audited accounts showed a credit balance on the MedSoc account of a very health £139,428, compared with £ 94,644 in 2007. This was mainly attributable to the success of the 2008 Brighton conference with 262 delegates attending, bringing in a surplus of £38,150; an expenditure of £59,289 and a management charge of £16,473.

Based on current forecast figures for this year’s conference at Manchester University will generate a surplus of around £9,000 (based on 270 delegates). This includes the generous funding from Sociology of Health and Illness of £22,000 which has enabled the 2009 registration rates to maintained at reasonable rates per delegate. Without this contribution the conference would be forecasted to be in deficit by around £13,000.
The AGM accepted the financial report.

6. Prizes
(a) SHI Book Prize
Reminder that the SHI Book Prize will be announced at the conference dinner at Manchester Town Hall the three short listed nominees are: Jessica Mesman Ellen Annandale and Sophie Day.
(b) Phil Strong Memorial Prize

Kate Weiner reported that this year the Phil Strong Memorial prize had six applicants: Pauline Mcgovern from Salford University, Ana Porroche from Escudero University of Sussex, Sian Russell from The University of Dundee, Yiu-tung Suen from The University of Oxford, Lynn Tang from University of Warwick and Katherine Twamley from City University. As all applicants were of a high quality and in the interest of fairness and equality the names of applicants were put in a hat. Jenny Cairns selected the winner and Kate Weiner announced that Lynn Tang was the winner of the £1000 award towards postgraduate study exploring the interactions of cultural and structural factor in shaping Chinese mental health service users’ experiences. Commiserations were offered to the unsuccessful candidates and congratulations to Lynn.

7. Sociology of Health and illness – Editors Report
Claire Williams and Steve Wainwright presented the Editor’s Report. 

Thanks were given to the organising committee especially Kim Clarke.
The Editorial Board of Sociology of Health and Illness have awarded the 2009 New Writer's Prize to Dr Fabian Cataldo. This is for his article "New Forms of Citizenship and Socio-political Inclusion: Accessing Antiretroviral Treatment in a favela”. The judging panel consisted of Hilary Thomas, Sara Arber and Helen Sweeting.

The website has been updated in order to make it easier to navigate around, with links to top 10 articles and reviewed papers, the aim of which is to create teaching support.
8. Foundation Sociology of Health and Illness – Trustees report
Mary Boulton presented the SHI trustees report.

The foundation is the owner of the journal Sociology of Health and Illness, and supports the journal as an outlet for papers and promoting discipline. The Foundation receives the royalties from the publishers of the journal, Blackwell which allows them to donate a generous £22,000 towards the Med Soc Conference expenses.

The Foundation supports a variety of prizes:
· PHD awards which supplies successful applicants with up to £11,000 towards the cost of completing a PHD with the remaining costs being subsidised from the institution two of which were available this year increasing to three next year.
· There is also an allowance of up to £750 funding toward travel costs of attending international conferences, the number of applicants is not limited for this support however, only 1 person applied for it last year.

· Research initiation grants available up to £10,000 to enable researchers from at least three different institutions (UK and overseas) to collaborate and look into new research topics – there were no applicants for this last year.

· The Mildred Blaxter post doc fellowship can provide up to £36,000 for recent PHD completions to assist in the transition from PHD to the next step.

People were encouraged to apply for all the different funding opportunities and to spread the word, for further details see the SHI Foundation website www.shifoundation.org.uk
9. Medical Sociology Online
Julia Hiscock presented for Medical Sociology Online.

The most recent issue of Medical Sociology Online was in the summer and the next issue will be just before Christmas. When the journal first started the level of papers submitted was quite low however, this is increasing rapidly. The normal sections of book reviews and opinion forums are working well and will continue to be included within the journal.

10. Election results

The results of the SHI Editorial Board election were later displayed at the Medical Sociology Conference 2009 in the reception area of the Harwood Building at Manchester University.
(Winners - Dr Oonagh Corrigan & Dr Nina Hallowell)

11. Any other business
The next conference will take place at Durham University in September 2010, exact dates will be decided as a result of the delegate feedback after the conference.

Jenny and Liz will send out an email to all delegates requesting feedback via an online survey.

The AGM thanked Kim Clarke as she steps down as co-convenor after many years on the committee and announced that she had obtained her PHD in the summer. A warm welcome was also extended to Dr Graham Martin who will take over from Kim’s role as co-convenor.

The next AGM will be held at Durham University on either Thursday 2nd or Friday 3rd September 2010.
